Email from Björn Edlund, ABB, to Peter Bosshard, International Rivers Network, regarding Merowe/Hamadab Dam Project, Sudan
22 June 2005

This email by Björn Edlund responds to the email by Peter Bosshard & Nicholas Hildyard (Corner House) of 21 June to ABB and regards the International Rivers Network & Corner House report from May 2005, “A Critical Juncture for Peace, Democracy, and the Environment: Sudan and the Merowe/Hamadab Dam Project”.  These materials are available online at:

http://www.business-humanrights.org/Links/Repository/898303 

To: 
Peter Bosshard, International Rivers Network
Date: 
22 June 2005

Subject: Merowe dam 


Dear Mr. Bosshard 

Thanks for your email today, and for your suggestions for action. We will review them, and respond as soon as we can. 

In the meantime, without seeking to start a debate on formal points of legal and moral responsibility, let me just say that we are aiming for an inclusive stakeholder process in the course of which we will listen to, or raise and certainly try to address the concerns of all involved. We are fully aware of the situation on the ground, but as a non-political entrepreneurial body with contractual obligations we cannot act effectively if we were to behave like a campaigning organization. To be heard, we have to listen to all sides. To be able to address situations such as the one we are facing in Sudan, we also have to be perceived to be constructive participants, by all sides. 

I am especially grateful for your suggestions as to local stakeholder groups, and if you agree, my colleague Anders H. Nordstrom will contact you for more information about whom to approach. 

Regards, 

Björn Edlund
ABB
